
Vern Riffe Center  77 South High Street, Ninth Floor  Columbus, Ohio 43215-6136  Telephone (614) 466-3615 
www.lsc.state.oh.us 

 

Ohio Legislative Service Commission 
 
 

Monica Baker 

Fiscal Note & Local Impact Statement 
 

Bill: H.B. 178 of the 128th G.A. Date: June 2, 2009 

Status: As Introduced Sponsor: Rep. Wagner 

Local Impact Statement Procedure Required:  No — No local cost 

Contents: Eliminates certain school mandates 

State Fiscal Highlights 
 

 No direct fiscal effect on the state.  

Local Fiscal Highlights 
 

 The bill eliminates or modifies most mandates associated with school operations.  It 

grants local school boards authority over day-to-day operations of schools. 

 Since most student education requirements remain unchanged under the bill, it is 

not very likely that school districts will drastically alter their current operations, 

especially in the near future.  However, over time, school districts may be able to 

realize some savings from the greater administrative flexibility granted in the bill.  
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Detailed Fiscal Analysis 

 

The bill eliminates or modifies most current mandates associated with school 

operations.1 Among various changes, the bill eliminates the obligations of school 

districts to collectively bargain with their nonmanagement employees and to transport 

K-8 students who live at least two miles from school.  Instead of mandating that school 

districts to meet various requirements, the bill grants local school boards broad 

authority over day-to-day operations of schools, including broad contracting authority 

to hire, compensate, discipline, and dismiss employees.  The bill, however, generally 

retains state and federal mandates associated with student education, such as 

compulsory school attendance, the minimum school year calendar, the minimum high 

school graduation requirements, special and career-technical education services, and 

student achievement testing. 

 

The bill provides local school boards with greater flexibility in day-to-day 

operations of schools.  However, since the student education requirements largely 

remain unchanged under the bill, most school districts are presumably not likely to 

drastically change their current operations, especially in the near future.  Over time, 

school districts may be able to achieve some savings from the greater administrative 

flexibility granted by the bill.     
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1 See the LSC bill analysis of H.B. 178 for the specific mandates eliminated, modified, or retained by the 

bill. 


